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Letter of reprimand and five-day disciplinary layoff for an avoidable
vehicle accident.

OnJune 2, 1983, he received a letter of reprimand for an avoidable auto·
accident. He received another letter of reprimand and a one-day disciplinary
layoff on January 11, 1984 for a second avoidable auto accident. The subject
letter of reprimand and five-day disciplinary layoff were issued on March 27, 1984
for a third avoidable auto accident.-

The Union stated that the junp fran one disciplinary day off to five
disciplinary days off was unjustified~ that the intersection where the March 27
accident occurred was "bad~II that the grievant was not issued a traffic citation
for the accident ~ that the grievant was treated harshly because of a policy
ccmnuni.catedto all Mechanical services enployees by letter on March 5, 1984.
This letter stated, in part, that:

"Youare hereby placed on notice that avoidable accidents will
no longer be tolerated. Beginning l1OW' and until considerable
inprovenent in our record has been realized, your involvement
in an avoidable autaootive accident will be dealt with severely.
If you won't drive safely to save your life, maybeyou will to
keep your job."



The police officer whoinvestigated the accident told the Local
Investigating carmittee that the reason no one was cited for the accident was
that no bodily injury was suffered by either party. The officer also stated
that the grievant was the party at fault in the accident.

The Canpanystated that the decision to moveto a five-day disciplinary
layoff was based on the grievant's record of three accidents within a one-year
period; that the March 5 letter did not have a direct influence on the decision;
that disciplinary actions taken since March5 had been no more severe than
those taken for similar offenses in the Past.

Canpanyalso noted that the numberand severity of aut.aootive accidents
in the Mechanical services Departmenthad dropped since issuance of the March5
letter.

After reviewing the record, the Pre-Reviewcarmittee is in agreement
that the subject written reprimand and disciplinary layoff were not excessive
under the circumstances, and were consistent with Past practice in the
Mechanical services group.

Therefore, the case is closed without adjustment.
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